



# PRINCIPAL'S NEWSLETTER Sam Barlow High School

Bruce C. Schmidt, Jr., Principal sbhs.gresham.k12.or.us 503-258-4850

## Inside

**AP Exam Dates** 

**Bits and Pieces** 

College and Career

End of the Year info

Kudos

**MHCC Credits** 

**Senior Clearance** 

Students of the Month

and more!

produced by Linda Traxler



## From the Principal

Perhaps the most interesting month of the year is May as it consistently presents both beginnings and endings. We see new beginnings with trees leafing out, flowers blooming, and spring in full force. In May, we see the end of winter's grip and welcome spring.

A great example of May "beginnings and endings" comes with the Associated Student Body (ASB) election process. Students campaign in the hopes of earning an elected office to serve as leaders of our school. While this is the beginning for the newly elected officers, the existing leaders see their experience coming to an end with the hopes that they made an impact on the school environment.

Another classic example is the forecasting process and creating a class schedule for the next school year. Students begin to see themselves as a sophomore, a junior, or a senior while dreaming of that special class they finally get to take. In this case, we are ending one year by planning for the next; beginnings and endings.

Perhaps the best example of this concept is graduation. Our seniors are beginning to see the light at the end of the tunnel and they know their time as high school students is short, yet they fear what is coming next. While many will tell you they can't wait to be done and move on, deep down they still wonder what that next step will be like, which ultimately creates a bit of doubt. In many cases, seniors revert to behaviors that you thought were gone after their freshman year (not turning in work, forgetting things, etc.). Please be aware of these changes and emotional times, as this is when our seniors need the most support and guidance. We want them to finish strong and leave Barlow knowing they have done their very best. For our students, they see the end of high school and the beginning of their life.

As parents, we begin to think about when our kids were in kindergarten, when they joined their first sports team, or played an instrument with the school band for the first time, or had their first heartbreak. We are also thinking about all of the opportunities that lie in front of them as they finish high school. Going to school or work, meeting that special someone, or finding a career. You see as parents, graduation is the end of childhood and the beginning of adulthood. While graduation may signify an end, it is also a grand entrance to so many amazing beginnings. Enjoy this time!

As always, we appreciate and respect the role you take as a parent and Barlow community member. Please feel free to contact us if you have any questions, and I hope you all have a great end to the 2016-17 school year.

## **Bits and Pieces**

SAT & ACT TESTS:

The only SAT test date left this spring is June 3. Don't forget to include Barlow's School Code #380432. The ACT test is offered June 10. Go to\_actstudent.org to register.

#### **Know Your Schools meetings**

The meetings are held on Mondays at 7pm in the Media Center. Please mark your calendars and see you there!

Future date: May 22

#### Regular Board Meeting

The meeting is at the Public Safety and Schools Building, **May 4**, **7pm**.

#### **Summer Information**

Included in your student's final grades in June, you will find information from the Main Office. It will include information about AP/Honors summer assignments, summer office hours, athletic camps info and other news that you may need over the summer. Be sure and look for it! Incoming freshmen will also be mailed this information.

#### Student Registration 2017-18

Sam Barlow High School registration is by mail-in or drop-off in a marked box outside the Main Office. Registration materials will be mailed to homes during the week of August 14, 2017. The packet will include a billing form with student fees, parking information and other materials. More information will be emailed the end of July. Information will also be posted on the school website.

#### **FAFSA**

This year, using the FAFSA+ tool, we have been able to monitor how many Barlow seniors have completed their Free Application for Federal Student Aid (FAFSA). So far, we are at 75%. If you need help completing your FAFSA, come to the College and Career Center TODAY!

## Updated AP test and SAT/ACT Guidebooks Available

Does your child need help studying for the upcoming AP tests in May? Our SBHS Library has many AP test guidebooks available for check out to help them prepare for the exams. We have updated AP test prep books for all AP classes, so encourage your AP student to borrow one of these guidebooks today! Additionally, our Library has many newly updated SAT and ACT test prep books for checkout. These books are all revised to reflect the new SAT and ACT formats

## **AP Exam Dates**

May 1 Chemistry (am)

May 3 Eng. Lit & Comp

May 5 US History (am)

May 8 Biology (am)

May 9 Calculus (am)

May 10 Eng Lang. & Comp (am)

May 10 Macroeconomics (pm)

May 12 Human Geography

May 12 Euro History (pm)

## **Summer Hosting Opportunity for Families from SBHS**

Host a student from France, Spain, or Japan for 2 - 4 weeks in July, August, or September and build connections across the world through friendship! The international students are coming to share cultures, practice English, and become part of an American family. Some students will be taking English classes from 9am to 5pm, M-F, at Portland State, while others will be immersed in their host families' daily lives and will not have any scheduled program obligations. Students bring their own spending money and are covered by comprehensive medical and accident insurance. Families receive orientation materials, 24/7 support, and a small hosting stipend. ANDEO is a local nonprofit that has been connecting families and students since 1981. Hosting is a wonderful way to learn about another culture first-hand while creating fun summer memories with a new friend. We are a Northwest-based nonprofit specializing in educational homestay programs since 1981.

Apply at <a href="http://go.andeo.org/hostfamilyapplication">http://go.andeo.org/hostfamilyapplication</a> or contact Emily Greenblatt at <a href="maily@andeo.info">emily@andeo.info</a> or <a href="maily@andeo.info">503-274-1776</a> for more info. <a href="maily@www.andeo.org">www.andeo.org</a>

## **End of the Year Library Returns**

As we approach the end of the school year, please keep in mind that all library books and materials will need to be returned before the beginning of summer vacation. Notices will be sent home for any materials that are still out and students will not be able to check out new library materials until their overdue items are returned. For seniors, the timeline is even shorter as they will need to completely clear their library accounts before graduation to receive any deposit refunds due to them. Please help us to help your student by making sure that they don't hang on to library materials past the end of the school year.

## Digital vs. Reading

You might want to take a gander at this <u>recent article</u> related to kid preferences when it comes to digital vs. print books and reading.

Children Prefer to Read Books on Paper Rather than Screens

We tend to make assumptions about student preferences in the digital age, but this article suggests that those assumptions may not always be right. Check it out and see where you fall in this debate!

### Students of the Month

Sam Barlow is now recognizing students who have shown their Bruin PRIDE by awarding a Student of the Month for each grade level. Students can be nominated for Student of the Month by receiving a PRIDE Note from a staff member throughout the month. The staff then votes for one male and one female student from each grade to receive this recognition. Our outstanding Students of the Month for March are:

#### **FRESHMEN**

<u>Lexie Moorman</u>- Lexie shows determination by improving her mythology chapter test score in English.

<u>Trevor Jones</u>- Trevor shows determination by improving his mythology chapter test score in English.

#### **SOPHOMORES**

<u>Sarah Phillips</u>- Sarah demonstrates excellence through the quality work she does as a TA in the Library. <u>Luis Sanchez</u>- Luis continually shows respect in class

through his attitude as he enters the classroom and how he treats his peers.

#### **JUNIORS**

<u>Aubrey Nelson</u>- Aubrey continually shows respect through the kindness and appreciation she shows for her ASPIRE mentor.

<u>Tavish White</u>- Tavish has shown excellence in the role he has taken on as a student representative for CAL.

#### **SENIORS**

<u>Tyler Haglund</u>- Tyler demonstrates excellence in that he continually chooses to help others, prepare quality work and behave in a mature manner.

<u>Ashlee Gentry</u>- Ashlee has been an example of excellence in her role as a TA in the Library. She has stepped up to take on more responsibilities and work to help train the new TA's.

## **Exchange Students Need Hosts**

If you are interested in hosting foreign exchange student for the 2017-18 school year, please contact Oscar Rethwill, Counselor, at email: rethwill@gresham.k12.or.us

#### **TEXTBOOKS DUE**

All textbooks are due back to the Textbook Department, TMC, by the last day of school, June 23. After that date, if books are not returned, they will be marked as lost and each student will be responsible for the cost. If you are not sure what books are on your account, please stop by the TMC for a printout. Students must return their textbooks before they leave for the summer. Any questions, contact Lori Engdall, 503-258-4887.

#### **Senior Clearance**

The last day of school for seniors is Wednesday, June 7. All seniors will need to pick up a **Senior Clearance Form** in the Student Management office June 5 and June 6. They will need to follow the instructions printed on the forms; this will include the return of all library, AV and textbook materials, a locker check, pick up portfolio in testing center and a final stop at the bookkeeper's window to pay all fees/fines due (if any), or to receive any deposit money owed to them. Seniors need to make sure that all past debts have been paid, and that all athletic gear has been turned in. If the student does not owe money to the school and has paid a security deposit, that money will be refunded to the student in cash during the Senior Clearance process. Statements of the students' accounts will be sent home the beginning of May. If there is a balance owed, checks will NOT be accepted after May 12, 2017. Only cash will be accepted by the bookkeeper.

Graduates who do not complete the final clearance process by the end of the school day on **June 7** will have their diplomas held by the bookkeeper and will not receive their graduation tickets. They will need to return to school to complete this process during regular business hours.

Commencement Tickets: Distribution of commencement tickets begins on Monday, June 5 and Tuesday, June 6 from the bookkeeper once clearance has been completed. Each senior will receive 10 tickets. Those seniors who do not need all 10 tickets should return extra tickets to the Student Management office. Any senior parent who needs more than 10 tickets must submit a written request to Teresa Juden, including a reason why there is a need and the number of additional tickets wanted during May 22-26. We will not accept extra ticket requests by phone. There is no guarantee that a student will receive the amount of extra tickets requested. The tickets will be divided as evenly as possible after all requests are received on May 12. Parents who request extra tickets will receive those tickets when your student does final checkout June 5 and 6 in a ticket envelope with the original 10.

Please keep in mind that we will only be using a portion of the Coliseum arena for seating; we encourage families to set realistic limits on the number of guests invited to commencement.

**Seniors and Senior Parents:** The final Senior Newsletter will be posted on the Barlow website under the graduation link.

\*\*There is a chance to send a message to your son or daughter that will appear in the **Senior Issue** of the *Bruin Banner.* Refer to the "Bruin Banner message" application under the graduation link or return the application form sent with the last Senior Newsletter.



### Scholars Kudos

Spreading some good news.

April 11, Jake Thompson- \$10,000 (renewable for 4 years) from West Coast Paper Solutions.

Ming Fung and Michelle Garcia- up to \$10,000 (renewable for 2 years) from U of O Scholarship for Oregon Scientists. We have pretty amazing students here at Barlow. Please congratulate these three on their good fortune. Bruin Pride!

## **East Metro Association of Realtors Scholars**

Please join us in congratulating the following students for the awards given to them by the East Metro Association of Realtors. The interviewers left here overwhelmed and perplexed. In fact, they commented, "This was the hardest decision we have EVER had to make. It was torture and an impossible decision. These students were each spectacular." On that note, each of these four students deserves a great deal of praise for their efforts. Nice job, all. Bruin Pride!

1st Place- Grant Greenberg- \$2000 2nd Place- Kelsey Menolascina-\$1500 \$100 Winners- Tyler Haglund and Olivia Normand

#### **Future Connect scholars**

The following students need to be congratulated for their recent achievement: Diego Alvarado, Genesis Balmes, Ereny Girgis, Jason Mariscal and Anthony Ramirez-Silva. They were selected to be a part of a phenomenal opportunity at Portland Community College. They will be Future Connect scholars. Each student will receive a scholarship, a personal college coach, assistance with a laptop and books, career and study abroad opportunities and the chance to apply for a future full ride scholarship at a local 4 year university. These kids deserve a round of applause and wishes for a great future. They are each a great example of hard work and determination. Bruin Pride!

## **Speech and Debate Kudos**

The following students have qualified to Speech and Debate Nationals which will be held June 17th-24th in Birmingham, Alabama:

Robbie Cantrell - Dramatic Interpretation Liz Card- Informative Speaking Rachael Wilczewski -Worlds Debate Austin Schubert - Worlds Debate

## **Lions scholars**

Please congratulate the following students for their recognition last night at the Gresham Lions Breakfast Club scholarship awards dessert. Our remarkable 16 top GPA seniors spent the evening with our local Lions Club. Each has achieved some pretty amazing accomplishments. Three were awarded \$850 for use toward their future college expenses: Ming Fung, Perrie Fischen and Michelle Garcia. Recognition winners were: Katelin Booth, Kensington Burns, Lenora Davis, Christopher Garcia, Monica Garcia, Tyler Haglund, Arianna Hill, Caitlin Holmlund, Kelsey Houston, Jacob Kerslake, Joy Macalanda, Renick Meyer and Timothy Naumets. This is a stellar group and well deserving of a word of praise by our Barlow community. Bruin Pride!



## **Barlow Summer Camps**

#### **Cross Country**

If you are interested in the Fall 2017 Cross Country season, we will be hosting our free summer running camp practices beginning Monday, July 31 at 10:00am on the track. All incoming 9th graders and current Barlow students are welcome. Come prepared to work out! (This camp will go Monday-Friday from 10:00-11:00am thru Thursday, August 31).

Contact: Paul Quirke (quirke@gresham.k12.or.us) or Athletic Office 503-258-4895

#### **Boys Basketball**

Grades 3-8, \$55.00 June 26-29, 2017 8:30am-11:00am

Contact: Tom Johnson (johnson9@gresham.k12.or.us) or Athletic Office 503-258-4895

#### **Girls Basketball**

Grades 3-8, \$55.00 June 26-29, 2017 11:30am-2:00pm

Contact: Ron LaFord (rllaford@yahoo.com) or Athletic Office 503-258-4895

#### **Tennis (Boys & Girls)**

Ages 6-14, \$50.00 June 26-29, 2017 1:00pm-3:30pm

#### **Tennis Academy (Boys & Girls)**

Ages 6-14, \$125.00

May 22-June 24, 2017 (See flier for specific days)

4:00pm-6:00pm

Contact: Andrew Pate (pate2@gresham.k12.or.us) or Athletic Office 503-258-4895

#### **Boys Soccer**

Grades 8-12, \$75.00 August 7-10, 2017 9:00am-12:00pm

Contact: Neal Bridgnell (bridgnell@gresham.k12.or.us) or Athletic Office 503-258-4895

#### **Girls Soccer**

Grades 8-12, \$75.00 August 7-10, 2017 2:00-5:00pm

Contact: Jason Hubert (Bert1669@gmail.com) or Athletic Office 503-258-4895

#### **Volleyball**

Grades 3-5 Cubs Camp, \$50.00

June 26-29, 2017 9:00am-11:00am

Grades 6-8 Bruin Camp, \$75.00

June 26-29, 2017 2:30pm-5:30pm

Grades 9-12 Elite Camp + Conditioning, \$90.00

August 7-10, 2017

8:00am-12:00pm (w/ lunch break)

Contact: Jessie Mott (mott7@gresham.k12.or.us) or Athletic Office 503-258-4895

#### **Football**

Grades 3-8 Little Guy Camp, \$70.00/family

July 31-August 3, 2017

9:30am-11:30am

Grades 9-12, \$70.00/family

August 7-11, 2017 5:30pm-8:00pm

Contact: Terry Summerfield (summerfield@gresham.k12.or.us) or Athletic Office 503-258-4895

## **College & Career Center News**

#### **Evening of Excellence:**

Here is your chance to shine! Have you recently received an offer of a college or local scholarship? Please report scholarship information to Mrs. Neuenschwander in the College & Career Center. Also, if you have signed up to serve in the military after high school, please let Mrs. Neuenschwander know. How about athletic commitments? This information is important for the **Evening of Excellence** and for **Commencement**. We want to make sure you are recognized for your achievements!

Students should continue stopping by the College & Career Center regularly to check for new scholarships. There are also computers available for researching colleges and scholarships. Even if you don't think you can get financial aid, you can win scholarship money. Remember, ASPIRE advisors are available during the lunch hour (11:30- 1:30) to help students with resumes, research, proofing essays and answering questions.

Seniors: The College Placement Test for Mt. Hood Community College will be held in the Computer Lab on Tuesday, May 16th after school. Please sign up with Mrs. Neuenschwander in the College & Career Center! You will need to have enrolled and been accepted at MHCC in order to take the placement test. You will need your birth date and MHCC student ID# to sign up. Please report whether you are a College Now student or CAL student, too. You may not be required to test if so. MHCC is also requiring our students to participate in a Placement Test Prep Session on Monday, May 9 at 2:30 in the library.

**Sophomores & Juniors:** Don't know what to do during the summer break? Check out your summer options in the College & Career Center – There are many places you can visit and colleges to be researched. A lot have summer specific programs! Come learn how to schedule a college visit over the summer. Taking a tour of a college campus is always the first step to deciding where you should spend the four years learning.

The College & Career Center and ASPIRE offers all parents and students a copy of our publication, "Make the Most of Your (Freshman, Sophomore, Junior or Senior) Year." This booklet is a great resource for students and parents – filled with reminders, timelines and other great reference information. We have many other publications that will help you plan your future, too. Stop by to get your copies.

#### **Options Beyond High School and FAFSA Info**: Juniors, Sophomores & Freshmen:

Mark your calendars! Wednesday, May 3rd at 6:30pm, ASPIRE will offer its **Options Beyond High School and FAFSA** informational evening here at Barlow in the Auditorium. Come learn all about taking the SAT & ACT tests, how much college will really cost, when to start visiting schools and all about filing your FAFSA in October 2016. This is your chance to ask questions and prepare for your future after high school!

#### **PSAT test date set!**

The 2017 **PSAT** test date has been set for Wednesday, Oct 11th . The test will be held at SBHS starting 7:30am. *Please note: this test is given* 1 *time per year, nationwide.* This will be the *only* opportunity for your student to take this test at Barlow High School for the 2017-18 school year. The state of Oregon will allow sophomores to take the test for free. Juniors must pay a fee to take the PSAT. Prices will be announced in the fall. Juniors are urged to participate in the PSAT as this is the qualifier for the National Merit Scholarship. Watch for registration (through the bookkeeper) in late September.

#### **Baseball Star**

The Salem-Keizer Volcanoes are pleased to announce that, Tyler Ostgarden, has been selected to participate in the 2017 Futures Games at Volcanoes Stadium on June 30th.

The game will feature the most talented Junior baseball prospects in the State. Major League Baseball Scouts from all 30 Major League clubs have been invited to this showcase event, along with numerous College coaches. Congratulations to Tyler.



## **College Credits**

Students can receive college credits for a variety of classes offered here at Sam Barlow High School. The following teachers have courses available for college credit. Please make connections with them to see if your classes fall under the offerings. It is definitely worth checking out.

Science: Andrea Anderson, Nathan Eckrich, Tai Quirke; Languages: Laurie Kopperman, Jana Inglesby, Sarah Caine; English: Eric Pohl; Math: Kathy Meehan-Graves, Eric Stauffer: History: Andrew Pate; Career and Technical Education: Chris Holzbach, Steve Molony, Carol Bartha, Maureen Unruh, and Aaron Ingoglia.

## **Penny Drive Success**

Thanks to our students and staff, once again, for all their efforts and friendly competition in April for the Pennies for Patients Drive. We also thank our Key Club for organizing and running this campaign! All money donated goes to the Leukemia and Lymphoma Society to find cures and ensure access to treatments for blood cancer patients! This year, we were able to raise a total of \$1,672.70 for the society.

The top three classes were:

First place: April Anderson's class = \$254.38 Second place: Jana Inglesby's class = \$230.12 Third place: Rachel Wilczewski's class = \$196.62

All who contribute help support cancer research and patients who are undergoing treatment. Every amount

donated makes a difference!

Your generosity is appreciated!

## Leadership 2017-18 Associated Student Body Officers

Alsociated Stadent Body Officers	,
ASB President	Emily Nagel
ASB Vice President	Tyler Ostgarden
ASB Treasurer	Ainsley Pate
ASB Recording Secretary	Nisha Khatewoda
ASB Corresponding Secretary	Evie Thompson
ASB Publicity Chair	Riann Franzen
ASB Sgt. At Arms	Chandler Lael
ASB Site Council Member	Marquiss Cruz
ASB Site Council Member	Luis Leon

## **Scrip**

As we head down the final leg of the school year, what are you needing? We've got possibilities for gifts for graduation, banquets, team events or just some snacks to relax with in the sunshine. Remember to check out ShopwithScrip.com to see all the stores participating in the program. Just write them in on your form or include in your email if you want to purchase them.

Email: <a href="mailto:bhscrip@comcast.net">bhscrip@comcast.net</a> or

## **Band and Choir Evenings**

Please join us in attending some outstanding events all in the SBHS Auditorium.

May 16 Choir Spring Sing, 7pm

May 23 Symphonic Band Concert, 7:30pm May 24 Frosh/Soph Band Concert, 7:30pm May 31 Band – Jazz Awards Night, 6pm

## June 5 Choir Concert, 7:30pm

## **Spring Sing! Auction**

Each year, the Choir department holds an annual fundraiser that helps support any extra costs that go with the smooth running of a quality program. This year the Spring Sing! Auction will be held on Tuesday, May 16, from 5:30-8:30pm at the Barlow Auditorium. Auction entry is \$5. Aside from music performed by Treble Choir, Bruin Choir, Barlow Sound and Concert Choir, we feature many great solos and duets throughout the evening. A highlight of the night is our traditional Live Auction.

## **KUDOS Speech and Debate**

We had several students make to it the final rounds at the OSAA State Speech and Debate Tournament on April 22. We even have a State Champion! Congratulations team!

Robbie Cantrell: Finalist - Dramatic Interpretation,

Finalist - Duo Interpretation

Katie Card, State Champion (1st Place) - Expository Speaking

Liz Card, 2nd Place - Expository Speaking Bailee Curtis, Finalist - Duo Interpretation

Austin Schubert and Rachael Wilczewski, Quarter-finalists - Policy

Ethan Stahl, Finalist - Super Congress

## **Seniors**

If you plan to attend MHCC next year, now is the time to sign up for Registration Night. Doing so allows you to register for classes before all others. HOWEVER, doing this requires that you take your college placement test (CPT) before that night. (Tuesday, May 2 or Wed., June 14) Some of you will NOT need to test, if you are currently getting credit for College Prep English or math at or above Pre-Calc.

You can test at MHCC Monday, Wednesday and Friday from 8-4pm and Thursdays 8-8pm in room #2335. If you want to take the placement test here at Barlow, it will be on Tuesday, May 16th after school. You need to come to the College & Career Center to register for that event. The CPT is free.

If you are unable to sign up for the Registration Night at MHCC on May 2, you will have another chance on Wed., June 14th. (The day after graduation.)

To register for either night, come to the College & Career Center to get additional details, see if you qualify to not take the CPT and go to: http://mhcc.edu/hsregnight/--

## **DANCE TEAM TRYOUTS, 2017-18**

Sam Barlow Bruinettes dance team will be held this spring. *Open-Gym:* 

Monday, May 1, 6-8pm, Holevas Gym

Pre-Audition Parent Meeting:

Wednesday, May 3, 6:30-8pm, Cafeteria

Tryout Learning Practice Session:

Monday, May 8, 6-8:30pm, Holevas Gym

Tryout Learning Practice Session:

Tuesday, May 9, 6-8:30pm, Holevas Gym *Auditions*:

Wednesday May 10, 6-8:30pm, Holevas Gym
For more information visit our website at
barlowdanceteam.wordpress.com or like us on facebook and
follow us on instagram. Email us questions at
barlowdanceteam@gmail.com or see Mrs. Anderson in Room
109.

## Interested in Center for Advanced Learning? (CAL)

Learn alongside students who are driven and interested like you!



#### The opportunities you choose affect your future

Market leading companies like Boeing and Google are changing how and who they're hiring. They want people that can make it in life, with real world experience, applicable skills and the ability to lead. **The Center for Advanced Learning** is one of the most innovative charter high schools in the country offering hands-on experiential curriculum in the fields of *medicine*, *hightech manufacturing*, *multi-media*, *cybersecurity*, *and entrepreneurship*. Our industry connections are unrivaled and, by your student attending CAL, they can earn industry certifications and more college credits than anywhere else. We open doors. All your student has to do is walk through them.

**APPLY NOW.** Schedule a tour and see for yourself.

## **Cheerleading Tryouts for 2017-18**

May 2 - Mandatory Parent, Tryout Meeting 6:30pm

May 5 - Tryout packets due to Barlow HS 3:30pm

May 9 & 11 - Tryout practice 3:45pm - 6:15pm

May 13 - 2017 - 2018 TRYOUTS

May 16- Mandatory Post Tryout Parent Meeting, 6:30pm

(All meetings/practices are in the Barlow cafeteria)

If you have any questions you can email the coaches at barlowcheercoaches@gmail.com or visit the website:

https://sambarlowcheer.wordpress.com

### **Future dates**

May 1-12	Varied AP Exams
May 1-5	Teacher Appreciation Week
May 3	Options Beyond High School, 6:30pm
	State Choir Championships @ Geo.Fox Univ
May 10	MHCC Placement Test Prep Session, 3pm
May 11	AVID Celebration Night, 6:45pm
May 11-14	State Equestrian Meet, Redmond
May 12	Improv Comedy Tournament, 6pm, 8pm
May 13	State Band Championships @ OSU
May 15, 16	State Golf Tourney
May 16	MHCC Placement Test, 3pm
May 18-20	State Track Meet, Eugene
	. State Tennis Tourney, Tualatin Hills Court
May 19	SPRINGFEST!
May 19	Courtyard Dance, 8-10pm
May 23	Symphonic Band Concert, 7:30pm
May 24	Senior Banquet, 6-9pm @ Cedarville Lodge
May 24	Frosh/Soph Band Concert, 7:30pm
May 29	Memorial Day, NO SCHOOL
May 30	NHS Banquet, 7pm
May 31	Band-Jazz Night & Award Night, 7:30pm
June 1	Evening of Excellence, 7pm
June 2	Thespian Awards Banquet, 7pm
June 5	Choir Spring Concert, 7:30pm
June 6	Baccalaureate, East Hill, 7pm
	Senior Picnic, Last day for Seniors
June 13	Graduation, 5pm @ Memorial Coliseum
June 20-23	Final Exams
June 23	Last Day for 9-11 grades

Sam Barlow Theatre Department presents

## First Annual Comedy Sportz

Fast/Funny/Improvised
Improvisational Comedy Tournament,
May 12, 6pm and 8pm shows,
Tickets are \$5.00 at the door, Barlow Auditorium